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II Chron. 30:8 (to 5th ,)
Now be ye not stiffnecked, as your fathers were, but yield yourselves unto the Lord, and enter into his 
sanctuary, which he hath sanctified for ever: and serve the Lord your God,

Luke 6:6-10
And it came to pass also on another sabbath, that he entered into the synagogue and taught: and there 
was a man whose right hand was withered.

And the scribes and Pharisees watched him, whether he would heal on the sabbath day; that they might 
find an accusation against him.

But he knew their thoughts, and said to the man which had the withered hand, Rise up, and stand forth in 
the midst. And he arose and stood forth.

Then said Jesus unto them, I will ask you one thing; Is it lawful on the sabbath days to do good, or to do 
evil? to save life, or to destroy it?

And looking round about upon them all, he said unto the man, Stretch forth thy hand. And he did so: and 
his hand was restored whole as the other.

Luke 8:43-48
And a woman having an issue of blood twelve years, which had spent all her living upon physicians, nei-
ther could be healed of any,

Came behind him, and touched the border of his garment: and immediately her issue of blood stanched.

And Jesus said, Who touched me? When all denied, Peter and they that were with him said, Master, the 
multitude throng thee and press thee, and sayest thou, Who touched me?

And Jesus said, Somebody hath touched me: for I perceive that virtue is gone out of me.

And when the woman saw that she was not hid, she came trembling, and falling down before him, she 
declared unto him before all the people for what cause she had touched him, and how she was healed 
immediately.

And he said unto her, Daughter, be of good comfort: thy faith hath made thee whole; go in peace.

Rom. 6:16-18, 22 now
Know ye not, that to whom ye yield yourselves servants to obey, his servants ye are to whom ye obey; 
whether of sin unto death, or of obedience unto righteousness?



But God be thanked, that ye were the servants of sin, but ye have obeyed from the heart that form of doc-
trine which was delivered you.

Being then made free from sin, ye became the servants of righteousness.
 
 now being made free from sin, and become servants to God, ye have your fruit unto holiness, and the 
end everlasting life.

Matt. 9:10-13
And it came to pass, as Jesus sat at meat in the house, behold, many publicans and sinners came and 
sat down with him and his disciples.

And when the Pharisees saw it, they said unto his disciples, Why eateth your Master with publicans and 
sinners?

But when Jesus heard that, he said unto them, They that be whole need not a physician, but they that are 
sick.

But go ye and learn what that meaneth, I will have mercy, and not sacrifice: for I am not come to call the 
righteous, but sinners to repentance.

Mark 5:1-8, 15 (to :)
And they came over unto the other side of the sea, into the country of the Gadarenes.

And when he was come out of the ship, immediately there met him out of the tombs a man with an un-
clean spirit,

Who had his dwelling among the tombs; and no man could bind him, no, not with chains:

Because that he had been often bound with fetters and chains, and the chains had been plucked asunder 
by him, and the fetters broken in pieces: neither could any man tame him.

And always, night and day, he was in the mountains, and in the tombs, crying, and cutting himself with 
stones.

But when he saw Jesus afar off, he ran and worshipped him,

And cried with a loud voice, and said, What have I to do with thee, Jesus, thou Son of the most high God? 
I adjure thee by God, that thou torment me not.

For he said unto him, Come out of the man, thou unclean spirit.

 And they come to Jesus, and see him that was possessed with the devil, and had the legion, sitting, and 
clothed, and in his right mind:

Isa. 26:3 (to :)
Thou wilt keep him in perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on thee:
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Science and Health with Key to the Scriptures by Mary Baker Eddy

319:7
 Having faith in the divine Principle of health and spiritually understanding God, sustains man under all 
circumstances; whereas the lower appeal to the general faith in material means (commonly called nature) 
must yield to the all-might of infinite Spirit.

151:31-5
That mortal mind claims to govern every organ of the mortal body, we have overwhelming proof. But this 
so-called mind is a myth, and must by its own consent yield to Truth. It would wield the sceptre of a 
monarch, but it is powerless. The immortal divine Mind takes away all its supposed sovereignty, and 
saves mortal mind from itself.

152:8
 Truth has a healing effect, even when not fully understood.

188:28-13
When darkness comes over the earth, the physical senses have no immediate evidence of a sun. The 
human eye knows not where the orb of day is, nor if it exists. Astronomy gives the desired information 
regarding the sun. The human or material senses yield to the authority of this science, and they are willing 
to leave with astronomy the explanation of the sun’s influence over the earth. If the eyes see no sun for a 
week, we still believe that there is solar light and heat. Science (in this instance named natural) raises the 
human thought above the cruder theories of the human mind, and casts out a fear.

In like manner mortals should no more deny the power of Christian Science to establish harmony and to 
explain the effect of mortal mind on the body, though the cause be unseen, than they should deny the 
existence of the sunlight when the orb of day disappears, or doubt that the sun will reappear.

162:4
Christian Science brings to the body the sunlight of Truth, which invigorates and purifies. Christian Sci-
ence acts as an alterative, neutralizing error with Truth. It changes the secretions, expels humors, dis-
solves tumors, relaxes rigid muscles, restores carious bones to soundness. The effect of this Science is 
to stir the human mind to a change of base, on which it may yield to the harmony of the divine Mind.

370:32
Physicians examine the pulse, tongue, lungs, to discover the condition of matter, when in fact all is Mind. 
The body is the substratum of mortal mind, and this so-called mind must finally yield to the mandate of 
immortal Mind.

xi:1-14
Many imagine that the phenomena of physical healing in Christian Science present only a phase of the 
action of the human mind, which action in some unexplained way results in the cure of disease. On the 
contrary, Christian Science rationally explains that all other pathological methods are the fruits of human 
faith in matter, — faith in the workings, not of Spirit, but of the fleshly mind which must yield to Science.

The physical healing of Christian Science results now, as in Jesus’ time, from the operation of divine Prin-
ciple, before which sin and disease lose their reality in human consciousness and disappear as naturally 
and as necessarily as darkness gives place to light and sin to reformation.

viii:4
 To develop the full might of this Science, the discords of corporeal sense must yield to the harmony of 
spiritual sense, even as the science of music corrects false tones and gives sweet concord to sound.



176:21
Should all cases of organic disease be treated by a regular practitioner, and the Christian Scientist try 
truth only in cases of hysteria, hypochondria, and hallucination? One disease is no more real than anoth-
er. All disease is the result of education, and disease can carry its ill-effects no farther than mortal mind 
maps out the way. The human mind, not matter, is supposed to feel, suffer, enjoy. Hence decided types of 
acute disease are quite as ready to yield to Truth as the less distinct type and chronic form of disease. 
Truth handles the most malignant contagion with perfect assurance.

178:18
Mortal mind, acting from the basis of sensation in matter, is animal magnetism; but this so-called mind, 
from which comes all evil, contradicts itself, and must finally yield to the eternal Truth, or the divine Mind, 
expressed in Science. In proportion to our understanding of Christian Science, we are freed from the be-
lief of heredity, of mind in matter or animal magnetism; and we disarm sin of its imaginary power in pro-
portion to our spiritual understanding of the status of immortal being.

96:21-20
Mortal error will vanish in a moral chemicalization. This mental fermentation has begun, and will continue 
until all errors of belief yield to understanding. Belief is changeable, but spiritual understanding is change-
less.

As this consummation draws nearer, he who has shaped his course in accordance with divine Science 
will endure to the end. As material knowledge diminishes and spiritual understanding increases, real ob-
jects will be apprehended mentally instead of materially.

During this final conflict, wicked minds will endeavor to find means by which to accomplish more evil; but 
those who discern Christian Science will hold crime in check. They will aid in the ejection of error. They 
will maintain law and order, and cheerfully await the certainty of ultimate perfection.

In reality, the more closely error simulates truth and so-called matter resembles its essence, mortal mind, 
the more impotent error becomes as a belief. According to human belief, the lightning is fierce and the 
electric current swift, yet in Christian Science the flight of one and the blow of the other will become harm-
less. The more destructive matter becomes, the more its nothingness will appear, until matter reaches its 
mortal zenith in illusion and forever disappears. The nearer a false belief approaches truth without pass-
ing the boundary where, having been destroyed by divine Love, it ceases to be even an illusion, the riper 
it becomes for destruction. The more material the belief, the more obvious its error, until divine Spirit, 
supreme in its domain, dominates all matter, and man is found in the likeness of Spirit, his original being.
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